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By e-mail:  tom.fearn@stroud.gov.uk 

 

Application: S.20/2523/FUL 

Site:  Cotswold Playhouse Parliament Street Stroud Gloucestershire GL5 1LW  

   

Proposal:  Proposed rooftop heating unit 

 

Remit:  

The Theatres Trust is the national advisory public body for theatres. We were established 

through the Theatres Trust Act 1976 'to promote the better protection of theatres' and provide 

statutory planning advice on theatre buildings and theatre use in England through The Town and 

Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) (England) Order 2015, requiring the 

Trust to be consulted by local authorities on planning applications which include 'development 

involving any land on which there is a theatre'. 

 

Comment:  

This application has come to the attention of the Trust because it involves development at 

Cotswold Playhouse.  We have not been directly consulted despite this falling within our statutory 

remit outlined above.   

 

The Cotswold Playhouse is a valued community and cultural facility, owned by the Cotswold 

Players amateur dramatics group.  Theatres of this nature are particularly important for the social 

and cultural wellbeing of local people, providing opportunities for participation and engagement in 

the arts and for people to come together and volunteer.  They help develop skills and reduce 

isolation.  Along with their own productions the theatre also hosts some touring productions.  The 

NPPF (2019) seeks planning decisions to plan positively for facilities such as this.     

 

This proposal seeks to install a new air cooled heating unit enclosed by timber security fence 

which will sit above the theatre’s flat roof area to the rear.  This will necessitate a slight raising of 

the height of this area.   

 



 

 

There does not appear to be any acoustic or technical information available with the application 

documents, but given its location to the north-east corner of the building and the apparent 

distance between the unit and the nearest residential property there would not appear to be any 

obvious issues with regards to amenity.  It is also to be assumed the new unit will provide greater 

efficiency which is to be welcomed.          

 

On the basis of the above assumptions being correct, we support the granting of planning 

permission.   

 

Please contact us if we may be of further assistance or should you wish to discuss these 

comments further. 

   
Tom Clarke MRTPI 

National Planning Adviser 

 


